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Tena koe

Follow up on Performance Audit of the Governance of the City Rail Link Project 2022 

As requested, please find below an updated written response to your request on how we are 

addressing your performance audit recommendations. 

Specific comments in response to recommendations 

Recommendation 1 referred to the need for a better system of tracking and prioritising Sponsors 
Assurance Manager recommendations. 

The assurance manager's representatives attend the Joint Sponsor Team (JST) meetings and 

Sponsors' meetings with CRLL. Assurance manager recommendations are recorded monthly and 

are discussed as part of the standing JST agenda. Where they present a strategic risk, they are 

added to the risk register, which is also a regular item on the JST agenda. 

Sponsors have been working with our assurance manager to ensure that their focus is on 

sponsor's risks and risk framework, and not on matters that are the responsibility of the Link 

Alliance or City Rail Link Limited. CRLL and the assurance manager both keep sponsors aware of 

key operational issues, which may require escalation to sponsors. Sponsors monitor these issues, 

but only take action where there are risks to cost, scope and the project completion date. 

Recommendation 2 referred to completion of a benefits realisation plan and assigning 
responsibility for benefits management. 

This work has been led by the Ministry of Transport and we refer to their response on progress 

towards completing this plan. 

As noted in our responses below, as the CRL project has entered its next phase of delivery, new 

governance and operating structures are being put in place to ensure that the project and wider 

programme benefits can be planned for and achieved. 

Recommendation 3 refers to appropriate involvement of delivery partner boards with the project. 

In response to this recommendation, sponsors have established the One Client Governance 

Group. The One Client Governance Group (Group) includes the Chairs of the Boards of City Rail 

Link Limited (CRL Ltd), Auckland Transport, KiwiRail Holdings Limited (KiwiRail), Auckland One 

Rail, and sponsors' representatives from Auckland Council and Te ManatO Waka, who have 
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